LUNCARTY, REDGORTON & MONEYDIE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
 

Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 25 September August 2018, The Church Centre, Luncarty at 7:30 pm.
PRESENT
 

George Black (GB) – Chair

Elizabeth Comrie (EC)
John Andrews (JA) 

Iain Matheson (IM)

APOLOGIES
 

Frank Stevenson (FS) – Vice Chair
Moira Hutchison (MH)
Bruce Burns (BB)
Alison Hood (AH)
Councillor I James (IJ)

Councillor A Jarvis (AJ) 

IN ATTENDANCE

Councillor G Laing (GL)

Number of public attending:  7

 

1. APOLOGIES

 

Apologies received from FS, MH, BB, AH, Councillor Jarvis and Councillor James.
 

0. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

 

Minutes of the August 2018 meeting were approved – proposed by IM, seconded by GB.
3. MATTERS OUTSTANDING

 
i) GB advised he had walked around the village with Council representative looking at the bottle bank positions which are unlikely to move.  It was unclear whether or not the bottle bank at the Memorial Hall was to be uplifted.  It is thought another bottle bank might be placed in The Crescent on level ground.  Member of public asked if a sign could be erected at the Taypark Road bottle bank as people are depositing bottles at unsuitable hours.  Bottle banks are emptied on demand.  

ii) Discussion around an extra dog waste bin.  Contact the dog enforcement team especially if you see someone regularly not picking up dog poo.  This can be anonymous.

iii) The tree problem in Marshall Gardens seems to have been resolved since tree were cut down and satellite dishes reset.  Although a little concerned for some of the exposed trees during high winds.  Item closed.
iv) EC advised a response has been received from Stagecoach regarding increase in double decker buses on the route.  This is making good use of the buses.  The author of the letter was unaware of any agreement which may have been made many years ago that no double decker buses were to be used on the route.  Member of public advised he was under the impression this had been the case.
v) GB contacted Jillian Ferguson, Perth & Kinross Council regarding ownership of the slip road from A9 into Luncarty.  Transport Scotland owns the road and BEAR Scotland maintain it on their behalf.  GR to write to both companies regarding the layout of road.  A discussion around drivers and they should keep wide when turning onto slip road.  An update will be given in due course.

vi) The fly tipping in Moneydie appears to have subsided a bit for the time being.  A discussion regarding this and it was decided an invitation to be issued to Police Scotland to come along to hear more about this.  Action:  EC to issue an invitation.
4.     COMMUNITY POLICE UPDATE
 

No Police presence.
 

5. 
(a)     PLANNING UPDATE
 

Very little this month – an application for a garage to be erected in Marshall Road.
The forestry building (metal shed), Gellyburn Woods, Moneydie was approved by Planning Department, Perth & Kinross Council.  
Alistair Godfrey, speaking as a member of the public, provided an update regarding the planning procedures relating to the Cross Tay Link Road. He explained the significance of the Planning Department’s Environmental Impact Assessment Report and listed a number of failings which should be pointed out to the relevant officer. At this stage comments could only be made by the Community Council, not by private individuals and had to be submitted by 28th September. It was therefore agreed that his comments should be adopted as the views of the CC and forwarded to the Planning Department on that basis.
(b)   TREASURERS REPORT
£625.81
6.     ASSOCIATE MEMBER 

It was proposed by JA and seconded by GB that Alistair Godfrey should be appointed an Associate Member of the Luncarty, Redgorton & Moneydie Community Council to advise on Environmental Issues. This was agreed.  

7.
ROADS


GB to continue liaising with BEAR Scotland and Transport Scotland.
8.     CORRESPONDENCE
EC advised a holding letter from John Swinney, MSP was received confirming he had written to Transport Scotland regarding the volume of traffic at Inveralmond Roundabout.  An update will be received in due course.
Advertising literature had been received from a company advertising village entrance signs.  
Information relating to scam mail had been received.

9. CORE PATHS

It was reported that the arm of the core path sign on the Newmill to Tullybelton road had an arm missing.

10.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS


GB advised he had been approached by applicant who was interested in opening a Pharmacy who asked about vacant premises.  It was suggested the individual in question contact Kenny Taylor, owner of Taylor’s Hair Salon to see if the old Storeroom might be for sale/rent.  Question also asked regarding the old doctors surgery, it was unsure if this was occupied as a business or not at the moment but the premises belonged to Dr Brewster.


It was noted the recent Scarecrow festival organised by the school has been a success.


Estate agents boards have appeared again advertising houses for sale and or advising sold.  Action:  JA to contact Community Greenspace.


Parking when football matches were being played at Langlands Park was raised again.  GB to discuss with football teams to find out if cars could be parked within the school grounds?

It was noted that questionnaires had been delivered to some houses within the School zone pick up.  It was suggested if you had not received one to contact the Council.


Member of public advised he spoke to Perth & Kinross Council on 21 May 2018 regarding a metal container being left in the middle of the football pitch and advised a response would be issued within 14 days.  As at 24 September 2018 a response had not been forthcoming despite telephoning on many occasions asking for an update, he was told by a Council employee “he was not interested and far too busy”.  Luncarty Juniors took over the maintenance of the grass cutting and it is assumed this is for storage however; this is illegally sited on public ground.  Action: GL to investigate further.

11.   DATE OF NEXT MEETING
         23 October 2018




Meeting closed at 20:55
